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Table Tennis is Back

It is a sad sign that summer is nearly over, but April means that table tennis is restarting.Yve will be at
the Community hall every VWednesday evening at 7pm, starting on April 8. Everyone is welcome,
from absolute beginners to aces, from children to wrinklies (like me).VWe have three good tables and
lots of balls and bats, so all we need is you.The cost is $2.00 a night. If you want any more information,
phone Tony Bacon on 814 9860 or Les Duffield on 814 1130.

Nominate an
UNSUNG HERO for the

2010 Waitakere City Community Board Awards

Waitakere’s community boards want to Nominees can be individuals or small Send your nominations to:

hear about the “unsung heroes" of your informal groups (who are not properly Waitakere City Council

community. organised clubs or Societies)- who have ‘Unsung Hero’ Community Board Awards
. done something worthwhile in the Private Bag 93 109, Henderson

These awards are an opportunity for local community. Waitakere 0661

people to celebrate and honour Attn: Barbara Cade

community volunteers at a grassroots In about 250 words, describe who they
fevel. Nominees must be truly 'unsung' are, what they have done, the length of O amailk

and not have received recognitioninthe  time they have worked in the community oo .c:':n de@waitakere,govt.nz
past. and the impact they have made. .

Nominations open 11th April and close on 11th May 2010.

There will be five awards per ward:

g
[

Waitakere City Council

Te Taido o Waitakere

Henderson, Massey, New Lynn and Waitakere

www.waitakere.govt.nz

Opinions expressed in this newsfetter are not necessarily those of the Editor or the Waiatarua Ratepayers and Residents Association
EDITOR: All enquiries to Robyn O’Sullivan - Ph 814 | 143, E-Mail: munster@ihug.co.nz * WRRA President: Dave Pocock - Ph 814 9697, E-Mail: davepocock@xtra.conz
Community Hall & Library: 91| West Coast Road + Hall hire (bookings) John Goudge - Ph 814 9744
Library hours: Thursday 0.00am - |2.00pm; Friday 7.00pm - 8.00pm; Saturday | 1.00am - 12.00pm; Sunday |1.00am - 12.00pm
WEB Site: www.waiatarua.org.nz



(Garden Group Eileen Powel |

Our April 7 visit is to the garden of Stephen
Neville and Paul Grace which is at 64b Sylvan
Ave, Northcote at | pm. Arcund the house
on the upper level is the subtropical area and
then the garden goes down w0 a creek and a
reserve. Entry fee $3. Our May 5 visit is to
Willows Reach Garden in Kumeu. Contact
Eileen on 8149 298 or etpowe@clearnetnz
far further inforation.

From Canada to Waiatarua...

A recent arrival to our hiils is Kim Nagam from
Awakenings Massage Therapy.You will no doubt
have noticed the orange and purple pillars as
you wind your way up ¥West Coast Rd. Kim
comes with ten years of Canadian experience.
She first completed a 2 year Advanced Reme-
dial Massage programme at the Massage
Therapy School of Manitoba followed by study-
ing CranioSacral Therapy with the Upledger
Institute in Florida. Along with running her
own clinic in Winnipeg, Kim worked at a hos-
pital for war veterans and with group home
residents living with disabilities. She also spent
time as a volunteer teaching infant massage
and assisting young women (mostly Canadian
Aboriginals) and their babies.

Kim's clinic offers a wide variety ....remedial
massage therapy, deep tissue/ trigger point
therapy, reiki, acupuncture, cupping, chi
machine...to name just a few. She has treat-
ments for injuries, aches and pains of all kinds,
healing or moving through grief, or just simply
if there is a need to relax and de-stress.

Her ability to find the source of the issue and

use deep tissue release or gentle coaxing with
CranioSacral leaves clients wanting more. " To-
tal bliss, worth coming to New Zealand for”
says Anna from Hampshire, England,
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Advantages of being a WRRA member?

Show your membership card at the following
businesses for a 10% discount

{does not apply (o already discountad or sae: dems)

Glen Eden Landscape Supplies
293 West Coast Rd. Ph: 818 6129

Elevatign Licensed Cafe & Restaurant
12.00pm 'til late - 471 Scenic Drive
Ph: 814 1919 (applies to max 2 adults per visit)

Colourplus Paint & Wallpaper
Glenmall, Glen Eden. Ph: 818 8263

Auckland's Waitakere Estate
573 Scenic Dr. (Thursday-Sunday)
Ph: 814 9622 (applies to max 2 adults per visi)

Awakenings Massage Therapy
834 West Coast Rd. Ph: 814 1199

(F ire Brigade Louisa Fergus::h

Congratulations to Karl Nuttall who has now been appointed to the position of Deputy
Chief Fire Officer. The two top spots have now been filled and we are looking forward to the
coming year.

Brigade Training activities
Recently SO Gareth Mullins attended the Volunteer Executive Officers Training course, which

was four days in Rotorua. Qur new Chief Helen Longley attended the New Leaders Program
in Wellington for three days.

Currently FP Louisa Ferguson, FF Thomas Hopkins and FF Maxine Arden are attending Sign
Language classes for the next eight weeks at the Henderson Police Station. The classes have
been organised to help fire and ambulance personal communicate more effectively with deaf
people. Constable Deborah Leahy, who is the community constable at Henderson station,
has been an integral part of getting these classes going. Deborah has completed the AUT
certificate in New Zealand Sign Language and is now working to build a bridge between the
deaf community and the emergency services.

As you can see our brigade members are working hard to improve themselves and provide
better services to the community, and all in their own time. Well done all!

Interested In Joining The Fire Brigade?

Waiatarua Yolunteer Fire Brigade is always looking for willing people to come on board. Fire
Fighters are needed.¥Ve are currently down in numbers by two.Volunteers can be women or
rmen from all walks of life. They are people who care about their community and want to be
actively involved. You must be at least |8 years old, fit and healthy and available to attend
weekly Monday night training nights, and preferably live within a reasonable distance from the
Fire Station.
For more information contact Helen Longley, 814 9885 or 027 481 4312 or email
helen.longley@fire.org.nz; or Karl Nuttall, 814 8777 or 0275709991 or email
karl.nuttall@fire.org.nz.
Open Day

Ve will be having a station open day on Sunday 25 April from 12:30 pm — 4.30pm. It will be
a fun family afternoon with a sausage sizzle, raffles, demonstrations and the Fire Service
Bouncy Castle and Wendy House for the kids. So come along and meet your local fire fight-
ers, get a look at your local fire station,
For any information call Karl Nuttall on 814 8777.

Recent Calls

13/02/2010, 00:30 - Couch on fire, Scenic Drive, Waiatarua. A couch was deliberately lit on
fire at the look cut on Scenic Drive.

06/032010, 13:53 - Car Fire, VVaiatarua Fire Station. A taxi on the way to Piha with several
passengers, overheated on the way up the hill. They pulled in to the fire station with smoke
pouring out of the car and called the fire brigade.

[1/03/2010, 18:20 - Scrub Fire, Scenic Drive. |t was a reasonable size bush fire near Exhibi-
tion Drive off Scenic Drive. It appears that the fire could have been deliberately lit. The Police
are investigating.

Contacts
Phone |11 for any fire or emergency. Otherwise please call lan Ford (814 8B71), Helen

Longley (814 9855), Kevin Healy (814 9505), Gareth Mullins (814 9402) or Karl Nuttall (814
8777).

HALL HIRE

911 WEST COAST ROAD WAIATARUA
1-2 hour sessions $20. Half day hire $60. Half day & evening function (deposit required) $150
Contact John Goudge on 814 9744

|
Please accept my Membership to the Waiatarua Ratepayers & Residents Association I

Name:

ame | | ENCLOSE: |
Address: [] $10 household |
Fhone No: !
Emall: l

To: Treasurer, WRRA, 911 West Coast Road, Waiatarua, Waitakere City, or leave at the library 1



(FI*OITI the President Dave Pococln

i all,

What an interesting month it has been with our AGM being held later than planned all
because of Cliff Richard and The Shadows. Originally it was to be on the 24" February until |
got an emall from Robyn saying Waiatarua AGM or CIiff? What is one to do? This prompted
me to ring Shirley to check on our tickets and yes 24®, still all is not lost our Vice-president
Susanne can chair the meeting but would you believe she also was going to Cliff. How was it?
Great! We all filed in, walking sticks, wheelchairs, hearing aids in place, pacemakers set to
excitement mode, apart from the small number of young ones (50-60 year olds), not long
after the start we were all |8 again, singing along, we left the show at || pm still buzzing until
my alarm call at 4.30 am next morning when | felt like a 90 year old.

Anyway to the AGM a week later on the 3 March and once again a small but select group of
mainly party faithful attended what was an enjoyable and informative evening with last year's
committee of Dave Pocock: President, Susanne Timms: vice-president, Jan James: Secretary,
John Stagg: Treasurer, Robyn O’Sullivan: Newsletter Editor, Frank Hogsden, Lynda Hogsden
and Paul Osborne returned for another year and we also have a new committee member
Louise Holzke, welcome aboard Louise and thanks for coming forward. Although not a com-
mittee member MNicki VWarner is also instrumental in the editing of the newsletter as she sets
it out for Longleys to print.When you are looking to have some printing done, house painted,
or any other job or leisure activity, don't forget those that suppert us by advertising, offering
discounts and/or services and return the favour by supporting them.

After the official business we had a very interesting and informative presentation by Mark
Tollemache from the council, although presentation is hardly the word with Mark, more like
a friendly chat. Anyway it is pleasing to see that the meetings we have had before regarding
the Waiatarua LAP have all been taken on board and Mark has put together a document that
reflects our wishes very well.

Mind you, the Waiatarua Lap is fairly short as generally we are happy in our little piece of
paradise and our minimum message was “don’t change us”.

Next time you visit the library, especially at night, you will find it much easier to find what you
want as the council has replaced all the lights down there as well as fitting two more in the
hall, which will help the table tennis players see the ball and hopefully hit it.

Unfortunately we had to cancel the community breakfast due to insufficient interest, which
was a shame as my mouth was watering just reading the menu. Still, the waistline will be
better off.

(Arataki Ran gers Roundup ]

A damp start to the summer but what a finish!

The Arataki Nursery have had their hands full watering this season to ensure a full compli-
ment of natives available for the upcoming planting season, whilst field rangers have been
keeping close watch on coastal areas that fire restrictions have been adhered to.

The Cascade Kauri area played hest to an international conference on PTA (Phytophthora
taxon Agathis or commonly; Kauri Die Back). Several high profile representatives shared
their experiences to the benefit of ARC staff that are waging war on this pathogen. If you
have yet to explore the stunning Cascade Kauri area, cooler temperatures will provide super
tramping conditions. Although already well known for being home to the successful Ark in
the Park programme, there is some truly standout remnant and regenerating kauri forest in
the region. Just remember to stop at the PTA cleaning stations and treat your footwear.
Thanks!

The summer has also seen large numbers of trampers take to the recently opened Hillary
Trail. VWhile many are tackling this challenging trail head—on for the full four day experience,
just as many are breaking it down into manageable day trips. The Arataki Visitor Centre has
information on the Trail and a track map is strongly recommended for those who wish to do
It

With the Environmental Education programme at Arataki in full swing, staff are seeking vol-
unteers who wish to be involved with the very popular period- set Bush Camp programme.
If you are interested, please call the educators for more information on 817 0085.

Longley Printing Co, Ltd, is proud to support their community by fully sponsoring this publication.

Longley Printing Co. Ltd.
For all your printing needs including Offset, Letterpress, Hal foil stamping, Typesetting, Photocopying
29 Bruce McLaren Rd Henderson - Phane 837 0729 - Fax 837 0732 - email print@longley.co.nz

WAIATARUA QUIZ NIGHT

7:30pm Saturday 24th April 2010 at the
Waiatarua Hall, 911 West Coast Road.
Pub Quiz format - teams of around 6-8 (but
were not that strict).You can organise your

awn team of just turn up and we'll fit you

in.

Cover charge just $5 per person. Please
BYO drinks and also BYO nibbles — this
keep costs down
For more info please call lan or Cathie on
814 8871.

enables us to

Gbl’ ary Report Jeanneite Ziesler ]

“Good To A Fault” — Marina Endicott. Explores
love, God and mortality in the daily lives of
ordinary people.

“The Endless Forest” — Sarah Donati. A flood
devastates a village and the returning villagers
worlc through renewal and change,

“The Man From Beijing” — Henning Mankell. A
massacre in a Swedish village leads to an in-
ternational web of corruption and vengeance,

“Hunting Blind” — Paddy Richardson.A girl dis-
appears at a family picnic. After a period of |7
years her sister sets out to find out what hap-
pened.

"Long Time Coming” — Robert Goddard. Un-
tangling a web of secrets and betrayals proves
deadly to a newly released priscner in his
search to prove his innocence.

“The Other Family” - Joanna Trollope. Richie
dies leaving his partner of 23 years and family
to cope with his “first family” who are included
in his will.

All these and more are available at the library.

rme the Editor Rrobyn O’Sullivan

| am so completely and utterly r-e-l-a-x-e-d. |
have spent the last hour being tended to by
Kim from Awakenings Massage (our newest
advertiser) | have had my bits pulled and
twisted, manipulated and massaged within an
inch of their lives and it has been absolutely
wonderful. | don't do this for my own sake, oh
no! | feel duty-bound to road test just what is
on offer up here in the hills and then pass on
to you, dear reader, the benefits of my research.
1 can thoroughly recommend Kim for what-
ever ails you.

On an entirely different note, let me put a plug
in for the weed bin outside the fire station.As
the majority knows, this bin is for noxious
weeds but some of us haven't fully grasped
the concept. The words ‘noxious’ and ‘weeds’
must go together. Not just your usual weeds
that you can't be bothered getting rid of your-
self... they must be of the ‘poisonous and
harmful’ variety. (Listed on the council website
if you truly have no idea.) This is what noxious
means, And it does not refer to your icky old
mattress either, however poisonous it looks.
It is not the ‘noxious mattress’ bin, it is just for
noxious weeds. | hope I've made myself per-
fectly clear.

Have a great month everyone!



Advertising & Community Notices

Commercial advertisemnents are welcome and can
be arranged by contacting Contact Robyn
O'Sullivan, munster@ihug.co.nz, ph 814 1143,

Community MNotices are free to financial mem-
bers 2009, January to December.

Handyman Out West. Any work under-
taken. House and property maintenance,
renovation and decoration eg gutter clean-
ing, water blasting, deck building, tree felling,
painting etc. Reliable and no GST charge.
Phone Mike 814 9708

Otimai: Events and training centre is avail-
able for hire (Guides Auckland) and is open
to view by appointment. Phone Lisa and
Aaron on 814 9992 for bookings.

Plants: Taros, bulbs, cannas and various per-
ennials for sale. $| = $3. Also some shrubs.
All sales for charity. Phone Margaret 814
9859,

Professional couple looking for 2-3 bed-
room home in Waiatarua. Close proximity
to the fire station is desired. Can provide
references. Lock up garage also preferred.
Please contact Kerry 027 272 9312

The Oratia Community Church: On the
corner of Parker & West Coast roads. Fel-
lowship (trips, meetings etc.): 2nd Thursday
of each month.

annie prince
PA, Postgrad Ceoet Re, Dip, Arnma, NEROHA Cart Relaxation Mazssge

aromatherapy for women

Aramatherapy
Treatment 1% hrs 520 Reflexplogy 1hr §70
= Herbal fopr bath
- Herbal Foot serub

- Foot massage with acupressure

- Demiled consultation
- Personalised blend of
Essential Oils

- Relwarion massage and Essential Oils
13 Bush Road. Oratia, Auckland, New Zealand
Phone 09 814 1898 Mobile 021 500 886 Email
annfeprince@xstra,co nz

ORATIA PLUMBING

LIMITED

Registered Master Plumber

Maintenance plumbing, hot water cylinders,
additions & new construction

CRAFTSMAN PLUMBER WITH

MANY YEARS' EXPERIENCE

PHONE BRIAN
0274 732 217 OR 814 9957 a/hrs

WEST COAST

VETERINARY CLINIC

+ consultaton & medical treatment *+ surgery
* radiclogy (X-rays) * ECG « measuring & monitoring
blood pressure = dental services (ultrasonic scaler
& micromonitor * microchipping * housecalls
« selected pet foods & requirements * easy parking

We love them as much as you do!

X

Phone 818 4104 for an appointment

Hours: Mon-Fri 8am - 6.30pm
Saturday 9am - 12 noon

~ Foet =

AUCKLAND'S WAITAEERE ESTATE

i '} Sy 5 Bpa-oe
LIS LR 8 SR PO WIS

HIGH TEA “In Style”
SATURDAYS AND SUNDAYS
MIDDAY TO 4PM
Don’t miss out... Book Now!
Open Thurs-Sun for lunch & dinner;
brunch Saturday & Sunday from 0am
Telephone 814 9622

573 Scenic Drive, Waiatarua
www.waitakereestate.co.nz

Contributions and suggestions for
the newsletter are welcome;
however publication will depend
on available space

Contact Robyn O’Sullivan
Ph 814 1143, munster@ihug.co.nz

If emailing photographs,
please do not include in text documents,
but send as a separate file,
preferably JPG, at high resolution

Enjoy relaxed indoor/outdoor dining at
Auckland’s most elevated café.
Expansive views over lush native forest to
Auckland and the beautiful Hauraki Gulf

Monday & Tuesday - Sorry we are closed
Wednesday - Friday 12 noon till after dinner
Saturday & Sunday 10 am fill after dinner

EVATIONN
“ENCED CAFE L& RESTAURANT

Fh 8141819 = 473 Scenic Drive Walatarua
www elevationcofe co nz

WEST COAST PAINTING

for your home or business
To arrange a free quote

for any work you need doing call Savage

| Home: 812-8155 or Mobile: 027 807 4751

~ New to Waiatarua -

Awakenings Massage Therapy

Treatment for injuries aches and pains of all
kinds, healing or maving through grief,
or Just simply need to relax and de-stress,

Call Kim on 814 1199 or 022 643 4181
834 West Coast Road

kimnagam@gmail.com
Gift Cerlificates available!
Bring this ad and receive a $20.00 discount
on your first full hour massage.

EARTHSCENE =
CONSTRUCTIONLTD |

CHRIS HOFFMANN 021444 993

SMALL EXCAVATION & TIGHT SITE SPECIALIST

Trenching -Footings -Drilling -Drainage
«Landscaping Work -Concrete & Paving
«Underheuse Excavations -Retaining Walls

Titirangi Fine Homes Ltd

B OO

* NEW BUILD « RENOVATIONS »
* ADDITIONS -
* PROPERTY MAINTENANCE -

Licensed & Trade Qualified
Phone David
817 3995 / 021 589 735

Email: litirangifinehomes@clear.net.nz

A\ AN R RS A\ Y
Mission Excavations

House sites, Footings, Landscaping,
Drilling, Driveways etc...

15 years experience
3 - 10 tonne

No job too big or too small

ANANSERERRRRERENNY
Call now — phone Mike 0274 773 559

Mob: 021-725-992
626-8007 or 8174825
sgriffin@remax.net

REAABX Pinnacle
Steve Griffin

“West Auckland’'s Home Seller”

‘}"?VQ »Multi award winning associate,

| _/‘F "\ T . - Complete trust and integrity.
;, ﬁhﬂ.

i Nobody sells more

Real Estate than

Fagl Estate Assacanas Lid MAERIT Each offca indspandantty asnad and operated

)

CORPORATE CABS
Professionally Driven
Airport & City Transfers,
Evenis & Weddings

Call your local Owner / Driver
John McCorquindale
Cab 116

Phone: 0274 837 030




